Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Cosmetology has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Garcia Facial Plastic Surgery on September 16, 2014. The following is a summary of the agency’s declination of the petition:

The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 40, No. 192, of the October 2, 2014, Florida Administrative Register. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on October 21, 2014. Petitioner was requesting whether providing Intense Pulse Light (IPL) services are within the scope of practice of a trained esthetician. The Board’s Order, filed on November 26, 2014, declined to answer the Petition for Declaratory Statement. The Board determined that the Petitioner is not licensed under Chapter 477, Florida Statutes, nor applied for a license under that chapter, and therefore lacked standing to request a declaratory statement.

A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, P.O. Box 5377, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-5377, (850)487-1395 or Robyn.Barineau@myfloridalicense.com.
